
  

 
 
 

 

Follow us on Facebook @ Mpumalanga Department of Education  Twitter: @Mpueducation 
#RhandzaXikoloxawena  #BabizeBonke 

Ikhamanga Building; No.7 Government Boulevard, Riverside Park Ext 2, Mbombela 1200 

Office Tel: 013 766 5005 | | Email: G.Sambo@mpuedu.gov.za | Cell: 081 526 7802 
 

Let’s Grow Mpumalanga Together  

 

 

 

 

 

TO NEWS EDITORS AND JOURNALISTS  

FROM THE MPUMALANGA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION   

07 OCTOBER 2023  

 

PARENTS OF VOLKRUST PRIMARY SCHOOL TO SAFEGUARD THE EDUCATION OF THEIR 

CHILDREN   

The Mpumalanga Department of Education urges all parents to consider the plight of their children by ensuring 

that they are in class learning when schools reopen on Tuesday, 10 October 2023. Some members of the 

community in Volksrust disrupted classes before schools closed for the third term, demanding that the 

Department commence with the construction of the second phase of the school.   

A sequel of meetings were held with the School Governing Body, and the Department explained that the second 

phase will be built in the 2026/27 financial year. There is currently no overcrowding at the school since its learner 

classroom ratio is 1:37, which is favorable and within the Department's norms  and standards.  

Volksrust Primary School has 810 learners in 22 classrooms (15 brick and mortar classrooms and 7 mobile 

classrooms). The Department remains committed to constructing the second phase of the school, which will 

include an administration block and additional brick and mortar classrooms, in the 2026/27 financial year.  

There are only 20 days remaining before the class of 2023 sits for their final examinations.  It is therefore 

essential that all learners focus on their studies during this time.Failure to do so will deprive learners of their 

constitutional right to education.  

Parents are therefore urged to ensure that their children are in school and in class learning every school day. 

The Department will continue to engage with relevant stakeholders and to monitor the situation in Volksrust 

closely.  

Inquiries  

Jasper Zwane  : 0837431804  

Gerald Sambo  : 0815267802 

 

 


